April 4, 2008

ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

MARCH 31, 2008

7:00 PM – RICK HOPPEL’S HOUSE

BOARD MEMBERS:

Present:  Rick Hoppel, J.B. Morrow, Don Glassel, Eli, Kathleen Huizenga

Directors Absent:  Sam Rinella

Others Present:  Karen Hoppel, Joann Lamb

Proceedings

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Rick Hoppel

January 14, 2008 minutes were not discussed and are unapproved

Minutes are arranged by the agenda order.

Annual Meeting Notes

The style and format of the minutes were discussed.  It was decided (motion made and passed) that the minutes would contain the necessary detail but summarized for any distribution.  Distribution would pertain to the yearly minutes only.

AVA Responsibilities
The by-laws and constitution have no rules.  The deed does not mention anything either.  The goal is to maintain the property values of Arbor Vista.  Although sheds are mentioned in the deed, there has been no enforcement as to restrictions.  Do we want to enforce selectively on a case-by-case basis?  Lake County has its own rules as well.
Treasurer’s Report

JB passed out the report and questions and brief discussion followed for clarification.

Action Items from Annual Meeting

This will be discussed further at the next monthly meeting.

Electrical Problem

Estimate secured by Sue Simpson was $7,368.00.  The board thought this was excessive, calling it the “Cadillac” job.  It is thought that perhaps some items can be reduced.  There was some discussion of talking with Jerry Rudd as he may offer to pick up some of the cost.  Eli had someone review the quote minus the numbers.  His contact does not have equipment for directional boring.  JB wondered about rental of such equipment.  Motion was made and seconded to have the sub committee group (JB, Eli, Rick) investigate further and report next month.

Directory Mailing
The directory will go out in the fall with any changes emailed to JB.  The various law enforcement agency phone numbers will be provided by Rick.
Review of Arbor Vista Website

Rick has done a fantastic job on getting the web site up and organized.  He gave an overview to the board.  JB will include the website address in the directory.  Thank you, Rick!

Spring Cleaning Letters

Rick discussed sending out letters, signed by all board members, to those homeowners who have conditions that may detract from the beauty of the neighborhood.  A motion was made and passed to use this tool going forward on a case-by-case basis.

Deed Restrictions

The deed can be changed every 10 years.  The next change date is January 1, 2010.  Only 51% of homeowners is needed for approval of any changes.  A summer meeting will be held in order to bring up this matter to the homeowners.  The deed actually needs to be registered effective in January 2010 and we will need an attorney for this purpose.  
Insurance Needs

Sam Rinella will work on this problem.

Route 120 Bypass Activities

A feasibility study is underway and is funded by the towns and the county.  There is presently no money for the roadwork.  The study is to determine what is needed and how to pay for it.  Route 53 is dead issue right now.

Route 120 Bypass Boulevard

Rick reported that Mike Sands of Prairie Crossing discussed an interesting proposal.  It included the possibility of round-abouts along 120.  A motion was made and passed to invite Mike Sands to give the Arbor Vista board and perhaps other interested parties a presentation.

Adjournment & Next Meeting

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 5.

Minutes submitted by Secretary, Kathleen Huizenga
